

Fall 2011 • Vol. 18, No. 4

The President's Message

Nancy Fedak,1966

This is Nancy Fedak and I will be serving as your president this school year. The cicadas are buzzing in the trees and that is an August sound. August means school is just around the corner and that means football. Once again Carol and Jim Bartel will be heading up the Homecoming weekend. Homecoming will be September 30 against Stow. We will again have our tent outside the field on the Day Drive side. Come and join us for some refreshments and networking before the game. Tickets are again available in this edition of the *Tradition*. PLEASE make sure that ONLY alumni use it. Floats, the parade, the ALUMNI Band(contact Cheryl Phillips @phillipsch@parmacityschools.org) will perform, crowning the Queen at half time and of course the dance.

The museum will again be open on Fridays from noon until 2pm. If you wish to come in and take a look at memorabilia, please call 440-885-3700 first so we know you are coming. We receive mementos every year that were cherished items from school.

We have a new principal this year. Cassandra Johnson took the position of Human Resource Director at the Board Office. Dr. Chad Coffman comes to us from Avon Schools. He is a very open and listening person. You will know him when you see him as he is very tall... He is also very interested in the Alumni Association. If you see him, say "Hi".

I would like to thank the unsung heroes of our organization that are definitely the backbone of this association. Our reunion chairpersons are such tireless workers. They gather their committees, plan, contact places, send out mailers and run around making sure everyone at the reunion has a great time. The entire alumni association thanks you ALL from the bottom of our hearts. Without you all, we would have no reason to exist.

This year is also a Hall of Fame induction year. Check in the *Tradition* for that announcement!!

Hope to see many of at Homecoming or just around...

From The Editor's Desk

"Paying it forward"

by Anthony DeMarco

This year we had 3 individuals Neil Hamadey '63, Jon Bailey '56, Mike Jaszczak '80 and the 1960 Reunion Class that donated a total of \$6750.00 for student scholarships at PSH. I will be featuring these individuals and class in this issue of the *Tradition* **This issue features Jon Bailey from the class of 1956 and Mike Jaszczak class of 1980.**

Jon Bailey from the Class of 1956 has donated \$5000.00 in his parents' name to the Helen and Lee Bailey Parma High Alumni Association Scholarship for the Visual Arts. Jon was a graduate of the Cleveland Art Institute. He worked in the commercial and industrial arts field and he is now a very successful fine artist and illustrator. Jon credits his high school art teacher and the support of his parents for him finding a successful carrier in the arts. This is the reason that lead Jon to establishing a Scholarship in his parents' name at PSH in the visual arts. This past year he gave a \$1000.00 Scholarship to a PSH student going into Computer design at the Columbus College of Arts and Design. Jon is also creating a mentor program for scholarship winners in the field of Art.

Mike Jaszczak from the Class of 1980 donated a scholarship in his mother's name, The Josephine Jaszczak Memorial Scholarship for the Visual Arts. Mike is currently the Art Department chairman at PSH. Mike's mother was supportive of the arts and Mike gave this scholarship to honor her.

Previously featured Scholarship donors Neil Hamadey '63 and the Class of 1960 were featured in the summer edition.

The 1960 Reunion Committee Group Donation. The donation of \$1000 from the Class reunion of 1960 was presented by Francis Caso Turk, Chairperson, and Bob LaRosa at this year's Recognition Assembly. This is another example of "paying it forward" spirit of so many of our past classes at their class reunions.

Neil Hamadey from the Class of 1963. Neil donated \$10,000 for 5 \$2000 scholarships. These scholarships were to be given to students who meet the qualifications set forth by Neil. Neil was able to help in the selection process and this year he gave two PSHS Alumni Neil Hamadey Scholarships to two students attending The Ohio State University. This most generous donation by Neil Hamadey exemplifies the "pay it forward" spirit of so many PSHS Alumni. Neil's wish and challenge is to get more PSH Alumni business owners and individuals to donate scholarships in their name, a family members name or to a specific type of scholarship (like the medical, educational, or business field).

Over 39,000 students have graduated from Parma High since it first graduating class of 6 seniors in 1922 to this years class of 329. Think about the years you spent at Parma High. How valuable were those years to you? Anything you can afford to give will be greatly appreciated and **may change a life forever.**

(Parma Senior High School Alumni Association is a 501c3 tax exempt non profit educational/charitable organization. Donations are 100% tax deductable. For more information on donating to or setting up a scholarship, call Anthony DeMarco at 1-440-864-3120 or email at pshalum@pshalumni.org) attention Anthony DeMarco

Reunion Information

The classes featured below will be having their class reunions upcoming. If you have not been contacted or know of friends who have not received information, please have them contact the reunion chairperson or email us at pshalum@pshalumni.org and the www.pshalumni.org web page. *Monthly and quarterly breakfast or lunch meetings

- 1938 Parma Schaaf meets every 2nd Tuesday of the month at Katherine's Restaurant on Pearl near Bagley. Lunch is at noon. Contact Lily Kalat Steinbrenner @ 440-888-6912 for further information
- 1939 Contact Janice Henninger Sheets at 440-884-8620 or jhsheets1@aol.com for meeting information.
- 1942 Last Wednesday of month@ Piper's III. Contact Rita Kemmer D'Alssandro.
- 1943 There are no further reunions planned; however, there are monthly lunches that are planned. Contact Rosemary Kuenzer Williams @ 440-842-4237 or Parmalefty@aol.com
- **1944** Contact Raymond Simmerer at rsimmerer@sbcglobal.net or Robert Wirth @ 440-843-7304.
- 1945 Contact Mel Burkey 1-440-885-4995 or mburkey@hotmail.com
- 1948 The reunion committee does meet monthly for dinner at various local restaurants. We would welcome any of our classmates at these dinners. For time and place, contact: Carole Basile King at 440-572-1708 or Dave Kane at 216-941-7572.
- **1949** The 2nd Thursday of the month-11:30AM at Alfonso's Restaurant at W 130th & Sprague. Contact Elaine Quint @ 440-843-3872.
- 1951 Parma Schaaf meets the 1st Friday of every month (if a holiday-then the 2nd Friday) –11:30 AM—Marcal's Restaurant—Pearl Road at W 130th St in Middleburg Hts. Contact Joan Kalat 440-843-9122
- 1955 Class Breakfast club will meet at Katherine's restaurant on Pearl Rd on Oct. 26th at 9 AM
- 1956 REMINDER! Our Class of '56
 Quarterly Breakfast 9:00 to 11:30 AM at
 Home Town Buffet, 1930 Snow Rd. (at
 Broadview) Midtown Shopping Center.
 (The 3rd Saturday of every third month
 easy to remember), June 18th, September 17th and December 17th, 2011. For
 news, updates and lots of pictures, visit
 our great class web site at www.psh56.
 com (216) 661-8830
- 1959 The class of 1959 Women meet the

- third Wednesday of each month, contact Carol Rahe 440-234-4894 or Anita Koeth 440-526-1141 for time and place
- **1960 & 1961** Dinner every month. Contact Judy Love Girard @ 440-888-4911 for time and place.

THIS YEAR'S CLASS REUNIONS

- *Check the PSH Alumni web page for all TBA's listed. This year's reunions are 2's and 7's
- 1951 60th reunion September 16-18
 Friday, Sept. 16th---Nautica Queen
 River Tour Hospitality room--Holiday
 Inn Bagley Road. Sept. 17th--noon lunch
 @ Belarusian American--1102 Webster
 Rd evening Hospitality Room--Holiday
 Inn--Bagley Rd. Sept. 18th--Brunch--Jupiter Room--Holiday Inn--Bagley Contact--Nancy Saumers Bowman@32745
 Fall Haven Circle, N. Ridgeville,44039 or
 cbowman@oh.rr.com
- 1952 60th Class reunion TBA contact person Marian Gedeon Smith onebird552@cs.com
- 1956 Our 55th Class Reunion has been scheduled for the weekend of September 23-25, 2011 at the Crowne Plaza in Middleburg Heights! Watch our class website at www.psh56.com, Contact Carol at (216) 676-4046, carolb6450@aol.com or Judy at (440) 237-0020, jmar2@att.net
- 1957 55th Reunion TBA contact person Nick Arena nickfarena@aol.com
- 1962 50th Reunion Contact Tony DeMarco 1-440-864-3120 or demarco31@ sbcglobal.net or pshalum@pshalumni. org Tentive date will be late August or early September. Check The PSH Alumni Web page in the reunion section and also look for the Facebook link there. Location is yet to be determined. The band of Dick Brandt will again play a few sets for the event as they did last year. We need volunteers to get us the names of all the unable to locate members of our class.
- 1967 45th Reunion TBA Contact person Dominic Scabilia No information
- 1969 The 60TH Birthday party for June
 11, 2011 has been rescheduled for: Friday,
 September 16th, 2011 at 6PM
 Yorktown Lanes Party Center BYOB--Beer, Wash, Appetizers & Music provided
 \$26 per person--Up to 6 Additional
 Guests can come, but MUST Prepay!!!!
 Mail Check to: Christine Deidrick--4483
 W.144th, Cleveland, OH 44135
 Deadline to send Money is 9/8/11 Any
 Questions, please email Christine at CJDEIDRICK@SBCGLOBAL.NET
- 1971 40TH REUNION Saturday, Sep-

- tember 10, 2011 Remember: 9-10-11 WHERE: Edgewater Yacht Club on the Shores of Lake Erie TIME: 7:00 p.m. Midnight DRESS: Very Casual Please Class Reunion Committee: Joan Kocka: jakocka@netzero.com; 216-398-8795 Char Eastin Rossi: jcrossi@cox.net: 216-226-4884 we are also now on Facebook -"Parma High Class of 1971 group"
- 1972 40th Reunion TBA Contact person Greg Sawchak gsawchak@yahoo.com or Michele Stein Gottschall mjgottschall@ ameritech.net
- 1977 35th Reunion TBA Contact person Marie Bonadio Stutzman mstutz@wowway.com
- 1981 30th Reunion Oct. 1 2011 at the German Central Farm 5 PM to 11 PM. Please contact Carla Bankovich-Houdek (440-238-4281 & Hearts5@roadrunner. com) or Pier Vetrano-Mastrey (Pier14@ aol.com) for further information. Will be attending, as a group, the PSH Homecoming Game on September 30TH.
- **1982** 30TH Reunion TBA Contact Tom Weinreich 440-842-7659
- **1987** 25TH Reunion TBA Contact Kim Nickle Borzyn kborzyn@gmail.com
- **1992** 20th Class Reunion Contact person Anthony Moraco 3323 Parklane Parma 44134 TBA No Information.
- 1996 15th Class Reunion The reunion will be Saturday October 1, 2011 at House of Blues. Laura Pontau is the new chairperson taking over for Steve Higginbotham. There is a group page on facebook The contacts: Laura Pontau, cell 216-659-6630, email: Lfayep@hotmail.com, or on facebook under Laura Pontau. Meghann Kerr Preseren who can be found on facebook as well under Meghann Kerr Preseren. Renee Pontau Stepanik is acting treasurer so any check donations or ticket purchases being made by check should be made out to her.
- 1997 15TH Reunion TBA Contact Kathleen Tupa Kwiatkowski katiek78@cox.net - No Information
- **2002** 10th Class Reunion TBA Contact person Ashley Tyna atyna@kent.edu or Logan Persons lpersons@gmail.com No info.

Tradition Staff

Editor: Tony DeMarco '62 Layout and design: Bill Peck '66 Co Editor: Darlene Wendel DeMarco '63 On line edition: Damon DeMarco '89

Parma's First High School Ohio Historical Marker Dedicated

On June 30th at 3:30 PM, in front of the former location, an Ohio Historical Marker commemorating the site of the first Parma High School was dedicated. Attending the Dedication, on a beautiful sunny day, were more than 50 guests. It had taken over 6 years to complete the project that Lee Bailey '29 had started. Ed Sarian '58, Anthony DeMarco '62 and the PSHS Alumni Assoc. were, with the help of so many, able to get the Marker in place. The **Marker committee** included Chairman Ed Sarian '58, Anthony DeMarco '62, Ken Lavelle,

Richard Sarian, Nancy Fedak'66, Darlene Wendel DeMarco'63, Bob Funk'55, and Anna Jean Slater. **Donations** were given by Rebecca Wiesler, Ed '58 and Irene '60 Sarian, Anthony'62 and Darlene'63 DeMarco, Lee Bailey'29, PSH Class of '58, PSH Class of '62, Donna Sindelar Androsky'61, Richard Pinkerton'51, Rita Stemler Comko'55, Sean Brennan, Elliot Hunter, and Parma Sr. High Alumni Assoc. **PSHS former Principals** Pat Cordisco 1966-72, Gil Fritzche '65 1997-2005 and Cassandra Johnson 2005-2011 were in attendance. **Guest Speakers were** Tim DeGetter -Ohio House District 15



Representative, **Dr. Jeffery Graham**- Superintendent of the Parma City Schools, **and Sean Brennan** –President of Parma City Council, **Andy Verhoff** –Ohio Historical Society, **and Dean DePiero** –Mayor of the City of Parma. **Special Guest** included Parma Councilmen Ken Ramser, Thomas Regas, and Marty Vittardi Parma recreation director and Mickey Vittardi Parma Clerk of Courts. Others included Kathleen Petro –Parma Board of Education member, Jon Bailey the son of Lee Bailey, and Ed Sarian Jr. son of Ed Sarian. PSHS Alumni Board members attending included Carol Lisy Bartel '54 and her husband Jim, Marsha Vose Sendrey '59, Nancy Fedak '66, Darlene Wendel DeMarco '63, Gil Fritzsche '65, Dianna Pavisich Kall '78. **Special thanks** to all the Alumni volunteers who helped make this day possible.

The Marker is spectacular as markers go. The real historical significance of that marker is to show how this building changed the course of Parma and the people who lived there. They now had their own High School for their children to graduate from. Until 1921, students who wanted a High School diploma had to spend their senior year at North Royalton or Lincoln High in Cleveland. The township of Parma could now show that it was truly a town that was growing. Finally it shows that this building was now the proud focal point of that growing community. View the short 4 minute video of the marker dedication on a link at www.pshalumni.org . Look for the link

Letters to the Editor

Rita Comko class of 1955

Thanks again to the Alumni Association for the Historical Marker project and the dedication event. I believe that very few schools of any kind have the quality of people who do so much for their alma mater as the Association does.

Take care, Rita

Thank you for your kind words.

Parma Alumni It's an honor to be the recipient of the Scholarship from the help of the Parma High School. With college around the corner, it will be greatly appreciated.

Thanks so much Tara Kovalik '11

Dear Alumni

Hi, I'm Catherine Smith Kornaker, '79. I'm writing to tell you about an Alumnus Class of 1935. she is not a relation. I was called to visit St. Augustine's on Broadview Road in Richfield. It's a nursing home and retreat for the Catholic nuns. A beautiful place to visit. I ran across a woman who is wheelchair bound and in her 90's. Still of fairly sound mind. We talked, and I talked about my

past at PHS. She said, "I went there! Class of 1935". Her name is Sister Marian Warta. She said she was in various clubs. In her lifetime she was a teacher, then principal then responsible for all the Catholic High Schools in the Cleveland Diocese. I'm sure she did more. Can we find out? I was wondering can she be mentioned or noted in Alumni Hall of Fame or something? She is still a proud Parma Alumni. There are so many of us that are successful because we went to Parma High. Thought I would mention this remarkable woman before she is forgotten.

Thank you Catherine, for your wonderful letter. Please send in an application for Sister Marian (we would like nominations for the Hall to come from Alumni other than our board members) to the PSH Alumni Association Hall of Fame. We will submit it for the next Hall of Fame inductions. As time goes by, we loose the record of so many of our successful graduates from Parma Schaaf, Parma High Ridge Road. We need more alumni like you to let us know about these wonderful PSH grads from the past.

PSH Alumni Association Annual Meeting August 8th 2011

The PSH Alumni Association Annual meeting took place on Monday August 8th. The meeting drew about 30 Class chairpersons and guests. After the agenda on the Associations past year and committee reports, board members were elected. The new Principal of PSH was introduced. Dr. Chad Coffman spoke of his respect for the PSH Alumni Association and his desire to work with us to promote the goals and tradition of Parma Sr. High and the Parma Sr, High School Alumni Association. The regular Association meting followed and officers were then elected.

Officers and Board members for 2011-2012:

President--Nancy Fedak, 1966 Vice President--Tony DeMarco, 1962 Recording Secretary--Carol Lisy Bartel, 1954

Corresponding Secretary--Darlene Wendel DeMarco, 1963

Treasurer--Gene Filipow, 1957

Board members : Debbie Dimas Audie '76, Lou Bentzen '60, Gil Fritzsche '65, Ed Sarian '58, Marcia Voss Sendrey '59, Bob Vasil '62

2011 Hall of Fame Winners

The Hall of Fame Committee has selected 3 individuals to be inducted into the PSH Alumni Association Hall of Fame for 2011.

Dr. James R. Campi, class of 1959. As a dentist he has traveled abroad 7 times, expenses incurred on his own, to set-up and manage dental clinics for those in need. He has led a nation-wide venture to continue funding and staffing these clinics around the world.

Darlene Wendel DeMarco, class of 1963. She worked for 25 years with the PSE Credit union from teller to Head Loan Supervisor for all branches. Darlene has served as Chairman of the Board of the Parma School Employees Credit Union Board and is currently a board member. She was also a member of the American Business Women's Association. Darlene started the student banking program as a member of the 1st Community, Business, Schools Program and worked with elementary students in the community reading program for the Parma City Schools. She has been a tireless volunteer for many community groups including the Parma Community General Hospital as a volunteer and board member of the Auxiliary. She has worked on the Arts at the Center since it's inception for the Hospital Auxiliary. Darlene has been an officer and member of the PSH Alumni Association for many years. She has volunteered for events for Parma Chamber of Commerce, West Side Catholic Center, the Jennifer Fund and other organizations.

Edward Vittardi, Class of 1980. Current superintendent of the North Royalton City Schools, Ed has also volunteered on the Saint Albert the Great Parish in several capacities, professional educational organizations, North Royalton Chamber of Commerce, Rotary, Kiwanis, youth baseball and basketball coach....his professional career leads an example of commitment to education. (Ed joins brothers, Marty and Mickey in the Hall of Fame, I think our first trifecta).

Inductions on Nov. 4TH 2012 in the red Rees Rm. Fellowship at 6PM Dinner at 6:30. Contact Nancy Fedak for Reservations (\$15) at 1-440-885-3700.



PSH Alumni 15[™] Annual Scholarship Golf outing

The PSH Alumni Association held its annual golf outing on July 13th at Ridgewood Golf Course. We had a total of 65 Golfers who were treated to the best day of the month of July. We had fewer golfers this year than last, but everyone who attended had a great time. Breakfast was provided by the Alumni Assoc. and lunch was provided by Ridgewood Golf Course. Dinner was provided by Antonio's and it was a great meal. Every golfer got a door prize thanks to the generosity of so many donations from Alumni and local businesses. With our large number of hole sponsors, donations, golfers and volunteers it will help to give 4 student scholarships and a teacher grant this year. Thanks to Lou and Joyce Bentzen who chaired the golf committee and Nancy Fedak, Darlene DeMarco, Chris Sobolewski, Tony DeMarco, Gil Fritzsche, Marcia Sendrey, Bob Vasil, Jim and Carol Bartel, and Debbi Audie. The following are the Hole Sponsors of the event: Gretchen Mates in Memory or Gary Mates, Dennis Reese in Memory of Ray Shaker, Eckes's Towing, Winar Connection, Lineweaver Financial, Friends of Martin E. Vittardi, PSE Credit Union, Mars Trucking, Gene and Barb Filipow, Parma CCS, Friends of Dean DePiero, Timothy DeGeeter, Jim and Carol Bartel, Nancy Fedak/Lou and Joyce Bentzen, Bill Mason, Time Dobeck, Friends of Tom Regas, Bob Funk Lawn Renew, First Federal of Lakewood-Parma Branch, Parma Hospital Auxiliary, Sharon Hartzell, Stephanie Snook. Winners this year were Womens – Nancy Fedak, Debbie Malone, Debbie Funk, Holly Justice. Couples winners and All Decades Winners 1960's- Bill Winar, Karen Winar, Ron Linard, Chris Linard

DONATIONS

A big "thanks" to all who have sent the Alumni Association \$1 for every year graduated. As everyone else, we rely on donations to keep us operating. This donation is 100% deductable and we thank you all in advance for remembering us...

Anna Jean Slater -2 PSHS yearbooks John Nimitz -1 yearbook. Spencer A Meloun 1960

Were are they now

Nancy Fedak, 1966

John Adams makes his own beat

On May 27, 2001, John Adams, Parma Senior High graduate of 1969, celebrated his 3.000 game at the Cleveland Indians game at Progressive Field.... Regarded as the Official Fan of the Cleveland Indians, John is still beating his drum. When asked how he started doing this, he tirelessly repeats the story. Back in August, 1973, at the old Municipal Stadium, he started banging the wooden seats to make some noise to get the fans riled up. He realized that was not enough noisemaking, so he went to garage sales looking for a bass drum. He found one for \$25 and bought it-it is the same one he is using today.

Back in high school, John was always jumping in with two feet to get people involved. A member of the marching band in the percussion section, he started a pep band for the basketball games. Up to that point, there had been no organized band for the team. He also spent evenings and weekends working on stage sets for the Fall and Spring plays that Mr. James Meyer,drama coach, produced.

When the Tribe made the moved to Jacob's Field in the early '90's, John and his drum ALMOST did not make the move. The inaugural season was fast approaching and John had not heard whether he and his drum were welcome. ESPN, Atlantic Hearld, to name a few medias, were calling him wanting to know where he would be sitting. John called the Indians' front office and told them that he was being contacted by these media people and wanted to know what he should tell them. The front office told him they would get back to him. Two weeks later, he got the call that he could purchase TWO season tickets in the bleachers (the only person to be able to do this). John did and as they say--"the rest is history." John and his drum have also made numerous trips out-of-town as many fields want him to attend... In fact, the year we opened in Minnesota because of the snow-out, John and his drum were flown there by the Indians.

Besides working for AT&T, John teaches aquatic classes at Cleveland State for the adaptive physical education program. He also does numerous other volunteer and charity work for those less fortunate.

A plaque was erected above his seats at Progressive Field commemorating his accomplishment. If you do go to a game, you can climb the bleachers and have your picture taken with John and maybe even get him to autograph your program

Becky Parkinson Woodward '75

Becky is the assistant casting Director for the upcoming motion picture *The Avengers* being shot in Cleveland. It will be released next year.

IN MEMORIAM

*Jean Durborow We had an error in the last edition of the tradition in which we stated that Jean Durborow had passed away. The information was sent to us but it was for someone with a similar name. We are sorry that this error occurred. We do everything we can to make sure our information is correct, but mistakes sometimes happen and we try to correct them as soon as we are notified.

Miss Durborow was a counselor at PSH and at other buildings in the Parma School system for many years. She is currently living in Brookpark Ohio. She is 89.

These are the names we received in 2011 (Every effort is made to check the names given to us by family, friends and reunion committees, but mistakes sometimes occur. Please include a death notices from the paper or other source, if possible, when submitting a name).

| ubm | utting a name | .). | | |
|-----|---------------|-------------------|-----------|--|
| 39 | Houser | Edison | | |
| 39 | Kuenzer | Robert | | |
| 42 | Schwark | Earle | | |
| 43 | Hauser | Laverne | Hornby | |
| 43 | Novatny | Vivian | Vopat | |
| 44 | Sprague | June Dempse | | |
| 46 | Bartel | Marion Schnell | | |
| 48 | Cawthra | Charles | | |
| 50 | Linge | Joanne | Student | |
| 53 | Bailey | Eugene | | |
| 56 | Scott | David | | |
| 56 | Guzik | Chester | | |
| 56 | Johns | William | | |
| 56 | Rees | Donna | Smallwood | |
| 57 | Kilburg | Edward | | |
| 59 | Noton | Martin | | |
| 60 | Whitehouse | Jahcolyn | Vajnar | |
| 60 | Miklas | Dorothy | Schenck | |
| 61 | Prusak | Paul | | |
| 61 | Pinski | Kenneth | | |
| 61 | Roeper | Karin | Reeser | |
| 61 | Genzen | Albert | | |
| 61 | Bobowicz | Nathalie | Parish | |
| 61 | Sedlak | Mary Jane | Stanczak | |
| 61 | Lo Piccolo | Rosalind Zavatsky | | |
| 61 | Lindsey | Jerome | | |
| | • | - | | |

David

62 Buran

Parma Senior High School Homecoming is Friday September 30[™], 2011

The PSH Alumni Association will once again have homecoming at Byers Field at Bob Bolton Stadium. Parma will play

| 62 | Brockhurst | James | |
|----|-------------------|----------|------------|
| 62 | Kostura | John | |
| 62 | Todia | John | |
| 62 | Rosenow | Kenneth | |
| | Snider | William | |
| 65 | Grasson | Allen | |
| 66 | Bailey | James | |
| 66 | Cook | Gene | |
| 66 | Lajewski | Virginia | Triana |
| 66 | Cwik | Jerry | |
| 67 | Petroc | Kristina | |
| 67 | Powell | Nancy | Veverka |
| 68 | Wilson | Charles | |
| | Spirakus | Michael | |
| 69 | Radics | Jan | Toneff |
| 69 | Huebner | Max | |
| 69 | Jary | Karla | Babcock |
| | Prehauser | Candace | |
| 69 | Gianakis | Nick | |
| 70 | Radawec | William | |
| 71 | Danilo | Michael | |
| 71 | Wolanin Steele | George | |
| 71 | Steele | Edward | |
| 71 | Simala | Dennis | |
| 71 | Kramer | Albert | |
| 71 | Harding | Heidi | |
| 71 | Bartlett | Terry | |
| 71 | Welch | Eugene | |
| 71 | Kostura | Terri | |
| 72 | Schwark | Earle | |
| 73 | Difini | Sandy | |
| 76 | Conrad | Judith | Alava |
| 82 | Morgan | Deborah | |
| 83 | _ | Anthony | |
| 88 | Bliss | Tiffany | Mirtich |
| 89 | Graves | Brian | |
| 93 | Obloj | Mark | |
| 98 | , | Olivia | Vandenberg |
| 09 | Byers | Sean | C |
| | • | | |

PSH ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

6285 W 54th Street
Parma, OH 44129
Web site: www.PSHalumni.org
E-mail: PSHalum@PSHalumni.org
Office phone: 440-885-3700

Stow-Munroe Falls HS at 7PM. Activities will begin at 5:30 with the parade starting at PSH and ending at Byers Field. Float competition winners will be presented pregame. The Queen and her court will be presented at halftime. We will once again have the Alumni tents at the field with refreshments and merchandise starting at 6PM. We are looking for Alumni Band members to participate at halftime and pre game. Join us and use the free game ticket in this issue.

Complimentary

Homecoming Game Ticket

For PSH Alumni members only
Not for student use.
Parma Sr. High School
Homecoming
September 30[™]
Admit one Alumni

Teacher, Staff and Special Memorials

Naomi M Snyder Passed away June 9 2011 - She was a science and biology teacher, a councilor and Dean of Girls at PSH. She taught in the Parma System from 1954 to 1981. She was a state and national leader in guidance and school counselors for women.

Donna Rees Smallwood 1956 Donna passed away June 20TH at Parma Hospital after suffering a heart attack on June 18th. Donna was recognized as one of Parma's most ardent supporters. Donna started the senior center which was eventually named for her as the Donna Smallwood Activity Center for senior citizens. Donna was President of the Proud of Parma, led the Miss Parma Pageant for scholarships, the Parma Chamber of Commerce, a trustee of the Parma Fine Arts Council, Ridgewood YMCA, and many other groups. Donna was a PSHS Hall of Fame Inductee. She is a fine example of "loyalty eternally".

Anthony Zielinski 1983 Anthony was the Treasurer and a former councilman for the City of Parma. He was an active member of the Parma Democratic Party, The Rotary Club of Parma and the Parma Chamber of Commerce. He was a Parma activist who worked for so many community activities. He was a strong supporter of the PSHS Alumni Assoc. and helped promote our projects. He will be missed by his family, friends, and the community he served.

2011 PSH Directory and Newsletter Order Forms _____ Graduation Year ____ Name Address ______ State _____ Zip_____ City_ Grad Name Email NEW! Online Newsletter Subscription___\$6-1 year (must have-email address for this subscription to be mailed as an attachment). On-line Directory___\$10-1 year (must have email address for directory) Hardcopy Newsletter___\$7-1 year ___\$13-2 year ___\$17-3 year CHECK ONE Make checks (no cash) payable to: P SH Alumni Association. Send to: PSH Alumni, 6285 West 54th St. Parma, OH 44129 **PSH FUNDRAISERS** Sweats, Golf shirts, Caps, Tee Shirts, Hoodies, and mugs New Caps \$15 Golf Shirt \$30 (L, XL) T-Shirt \$25 (M, L, XL, XXL) Sweatshirt \$30 (M, L, XL, XXL) Hoodies (pullovers) \$35 (M,L, XL, XXL). Zip Hoodies \$40 sizes S-XXXL Football Lapel pin \$5.00 Travel Mug \$11 Order on line through Paypal at www.pshalumni.org and go to the Gift Shop link on the menu. Order by sending a check or money order to: PSH Alumni Assoc. 6285 W. 54th St., Parma, OH

44129. State size of shirt. Allow 4 weeks for delivery.

All profits go to the Scholarship Fund.

Yearbook Donations and Order Form

PSH Yearbooks donated to the Alumni Association will be put up for sale and all proceeds will go toward the PSH Alumni Association Scholarship Fund. Donations may be dropped off or sent to Parma Senior High School, Attention: Alumni Association or call us and we will pick them up, 440-885-3700. Thanks to all those who donated.

| Y | EARB | OOKS FOR | SALE | |
|-----|---------------|--------------|-------------|--------------------------|
| (| ORDER | FORM | | |
| N | Name | | | Class of |
| A | - Address_ | | | City |
| S | tate | | Zip | |
| | | | | 00 Postage included |
| N | Make ch | ecks payable | to: PSH Alu | mni Association |
| 6 | 285 W | 54th Street | | The yearbooks from |
| P | Parma, C | OH 44129 | | 2005 to the present will |
| A | Allow 3 | weeks for De | livery | cost \$60 + \$5 shipping |
| 195 | 312 | 19761 | 19957 | 200514 |
| 195 | 42 | 197814 | 19965 | 200618 |
| 195 | 54 | 198019 | 19983 | 20077 |
| 196 | 32 | 19821 | 19992 | |
| 196 | 51 | 198310 | 200011 | |
| 196 | 61 | 1989-10 | 20019 | |
| 196 | 82 | 199120 | 200218 | |
| 196 | 93 | 19921 | 20034 | |